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INTER-OFFICE CORRESPONDENCE 

TECUMSEH PRODUCTS COMPANY 
LAUSON ENGINE DIVISION 

September 24, 1981 

·FOR THE RECORD 

81-133 

cc: Mess~s:_,i. D. Thompson, C. Desmet, K. Wachal, D. Sherman, 
K. Mil~r, M. L. Crosser (Donohue) 

FROM L. D. Bakke 

SUBJECT: Diecast Division PCB Landfill Site Program. 

Because of the restraints established by the DNR 
and the City of Sheboygan Falls regarding the temperatures 
at which the liner material could be installed, it was 
previously decided that unless we had the DNR and EPA 
landfill site permits in our hands by September 17, we 
could not proceed with the program this year. At the 
time this deadline came around, I requested Attorney 
Williams of Foley & Lardner to so advise the DNR of this 
situation. A copy of his letter to Mr. Robert Krill of 
the DNR is attached for your files. 

The only further work we can do on the project 
this year is to attempt to get the DNR and the EPA required 
permits. Assuming these can be eventually received, the 
landfill program could then continue in late spring or 
early summer, providing we still have approval to continue. 
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t.t,t;f:1~, ~ ~fl'.'!~ ~•J1~1r;f O L E Y & L A R D N E R 
ff CJ,(5fH =~ }t1l!~ iS Cll~PAN'!'" P'IRST WISCONSIN CENTER 

. RECEIVED T77 EAST WISCONSIN AVENUE 

MILWAUKEE, WISCONSIN 53202 

'81 SEP l 7 ~ a: Sl 
TELEPHONE (41,4 Z71•Z400 

TCLCX 29•919 

(P'OLEY LARD MIL) 

IN MAOISON,,WISCONSOt 

FOLEY & LARDNER 
,OST 0""CI:. •ox •-7 

IN -SMINGTON, D. C:. 

FOLEY, LARDNER, 
HOLLABAUGH & JACOBS 

IN JACl<SOHYILU:. P'UIIII~ 

FOLEY, LARDNER & SLADE 
too IIIVEIIMl>C -EttUC 

JACKSONVILLE, FLA.32202 
Tl:Lltl'NONE(l>o.o} :,se-.aa• 

,-l~T WISCONSIN ~ 

I SOUTH ~NCKNl:T STIIEff 

MADISON, WIS. 53701 
TELE-OOIC (eoa) 2S7-SOSS 

1775 ~ENNST1.\l'AN14 AVCNUIC,, N, W, 

WASHINGTON, D, C. 20008 
TC LC-ON It (zoa) ··•-~oo 

September 16, 1981 

Mr. Robert Krill, ~.E., Director 
Bureau of Solid Waste Management 
Department of Natural Resources 
GEF II' Building 
Post Office Box 7921 
Madison, Wisconsin 53707 

·Re: Tecumseh Products Company-­
Consent Order Number 2A-79·:.1200 

Dear Mr. Krill: 

With.regard to the Consent Order irtvolving 
Tecumseh Products Company ("Tecumseh") , we have been in­
formed by Mr. David Sims of EPA Region V that EPA will 
likely·take until the end of October to complete its· 
technical review of Tecumseh's proposed PCB landfill in·. 
the Tow-n.·of Sheboygan Falls, and,· in addition, EPA may 
give the public time to comment on the project prior to 
issuing its _approval. Although we have requested EPA to 
expedite its approval procedures so that constniction 
can begin this fall, as indicated by the above, these 

·efforts have not been successful. 

Due .t~ this regulatory delay, which is beyond 
the control of Tecumseh, ·it will not be possible to 
complete the landfill project this year. recumseh, 
thou·gh, will take all reasonable steps to complete the 
disposal project as soon as possible next year when the 
spring construction season begins. 
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r 'Mr. Robert Krill, P.E. 

Page· Two 
September 16, .1981 

In the meantime, Tecumseh will continue its 
efforts to accelerate the EPA review and approval process 
so as to avoid any future regulatory delays. 

cc: Mike L. Crosse7 
L. D. Bakke v 

Very truly yours, 

Allen_W. Williams~ .Jr. 
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